Board Meeting October 31, 2020

Meeting called to order at 12:55

- Prayer was led by Ray Gabbard
- The minutes from the Summer board meeting were approved - Larry Wood 1st/Tom Zimmerman 2nd.
- Old business no changes have been made on the by-laws.
 New Business
- Golf cart supplier Neikamps is offering the same deal as they did last year.
- Portland City council has proposed that there be a \$35 a year permit fee in order to drive golf carts in town. This has not been approved, and Tom Zimmerman. is going to discuss a waiver for members of the VMBC.
- Caterer for next year Tom Zimmerman is going to check into this and get information to Pat and Larry Wood.
- Paul asked for approval to see about moving the Spring magazine up a month since the 2021-22 meet has been moved to June - Liny Jutte 1st/Larry Brinkerhoff 2nd.
- Non-profit status Carmen is going to check with Bollenbacher and Associates to make sure that we our within the guidelines for this status.
- Membership pins do we mail or wait until next year to hand out? Due to shipping costs, it was voted on to wait until our next meet to hand out - Steve Lorenz 1st/Denise Vanderhorst 2nd.
- No motion was made for a suggestion box.
- Debbie has received several notes about members being upset about why the meet was changed from July to June. It was changed to allow more kids to attend so that it doesn't interfere with school

- There will be a meet next year. Attendees will be required to sign a disclaimer.
- Denise has got the trophies done for next year. She is awaiting a reply back from Jeffrey Jones regarding the Peoples Choice ballots since the numbers don't match. She is needing numbers on the tags and categories. Steve Lorenz will see if he can get this information from Jeffrey.
- It was suggested that the names and dates of past VMBC presidents be published in an upcoming magazine. Ray Gabbard volunteered to go through all the old magazines so obtain this information. Once obtained he will get this information to Debbie so that she can send it to Brendon.
- The election of officers was discussed. In order to keep everything on track for next year, votes for this year are being skipped.
- Motion to adjourn Liny Jutte 1st/Rick Gabbard 2nd.
- The next meet is scheduled for Saturday, March 13.

2/20/2021 - The minutes were approved and will be added to the Spring magazine and the VMBC webpage.

VMBC Fall Meeting 10/31/2020